
 

 

TOLLING REGULATIONS INFORMATION SHEET 

Changes in Version 79 compared to Version 78 

With this information sheet, we are giving an overview of the main changes to the Tolling 
Regulations in Version 79, compared to Version 78. 
 
Version 79 of the Tolling Regulations will come into effect on 1 July 2024. You can find it at 
asfinag.at/mautordnung/. 
 
Free multi-trip card for people with disabilities (Part A II) 

A person is only entitled to a multiple-trip card free of charge for one licence plate number, 
even if several motor vehicles with different licence plate numbers are registered in the 
name of that person (in accordance with the provision on the digital vignette free of charge 
for people with disabilities, item 3.2.5). 
 
Advance sale of single trip tickets (Part A II) 
Items 4.2.1 and 4.2.4 clarify the advance sale of digital toll products.  
 
Announcement of the new rate group for buses from 1 January 2025 (Part B)  
From 1 January 2025, a separate rate group for buses will be introduced in accordance 
with Section 9 (9) l. 4 BStMG. It is already possible to declare the vehicle's status as a bus 
and to submit the relevant evidence. The aspects of how to declare and provide evidence 
are described in item 15 of the Tolling Regulations (Part B).  
 
Data storage for new registrations of motorhomes (Part B) 
Due to the introduction of the new rate group for buses on 1 January 2025, it is also 
necessary to change the type of motor vehicle stored for motorhomes. Accordingly, 
motorhomes that are being newly registered will from now on be subsumed under the 
motor vehicle type "HGV" to the toll system (item 5.6.1). For the time being, existing 
contracts will continue to be assigned to the motor vehicle type "Bus". 
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Additional changes throughout the Tolling Regulations, as well as in Appendix 2 
In addition, some minor clarifications have been made throughout the text. In particular, 
the following changes have been made: 

• For obtaining a replacement toll sticker, the lower section of the toll sticker 
(allonge) is no longer required as proof (Part A I, item 2.3). 

• Clarification in Appendix 2: costs arising from traffic-related air pollution, noise 
pollution or CO2 emissions are not subject to the completion and retention bonus 
for GO Direkt customers. 

• The payment methods and means have been updated in Appendix 2. 
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